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From Mayor Bacci's Desk

As we enter the month of February, I'm amazed as to how bitter
cold it has been, as well as the lack of snow. However, we’ll wait to
see if Punxsutawney Phil sees his shadow or not on Friday,
February 2.

2024 through 2025 is going to be a very busy and challenging time with significant
construction in town. With that being said, I wanted to let our residents know that I
will be putting together a letter which will be mailed out to each residence detailing
what is to come. Please look for this letter within the next few weeks about these
positive, but stressful projects that will impact our community in many different
ways.

Elected Officials

During the January 10th council meeting, I had the pleasure of swearing in the
2024-27 councilmembers: Stanley “Rick™ Centa, Renato Contipelli and Matthew
Schoeffler. Family members of several council members were in attendance, one of
them being Jameson Schoeffler who was celebrating his 10th birthday. Since it was
his special day, I asked him to assist me with the motion of adjournment and gave
him the gavel to end the meeting. If you could have seen his face as he pounded the
gavel three times to end the meeting—his expression was priceless. Councilman
Schoeffler stated that Jameson said to his family later that evening while eating
dinner at Cozumel, “it was the best birthday ever!™

[ also wanted to take a moment and thank former Councilwoman Lois Henley for
all her hard work and dedication she has given to the village while serving as an
elected official—she truly was the ultimate public servant. Even as a resident and
prior to becoming an elected official, Ms. Henley was always there for our seniors
and youth. Her last council meeting as an elected official was Wednesday,
December 13, 2023. Ms. Henley began her career as a councilwoman in 1986 with
a combined total of 30+ years as a public servant. One of her biggest
accomplishments was fostering our first Arbor Day event which was held on April
25, 2008, along with her Beautification & Go Green Committees. Ms. Henley was
able to get over 100 residents and friends in attendance for this celebration. She
managed to do so by making a wager with me—if there were more than 100 people,
I had to jump into the pond. Well, I lost the bet, and had to jump into the very cold
and murky fishing pond fully clothed. Thank you again Ms. Henley for everything
that you have done for our town—and I believe that she will continue to be active in
the community. On behalf of our administration, elected officials and residents, we
wish you the very best—stay well and healthy!




From Mayor Bacci's Desk (continued)

Around Town

Please note that there was an error in our 2024 village calendar. On Friday, April
26, 2024, there will not be an Arbor Day celebration at Bacci Park. The event is
held every two years, and in the odd years. This went into effect in 2015 due to the
low number of participants. So, our next Arbor Day celebration will be Friday,
April 25, 2025.

Voting polls will be open for the 2024 Primary Election on Tuesday, March 19,
2024, at the village hall from 6:30 a.m. until 7:30 p.m.If you have moved or
changed your name since you last voted, you must complete a new registration form
to reflect your new address and/or new name. Voter registration forms must be
postmarked 30 days before an election in order to be eligible to vote. The
registration form, as well as the “Vote by Mail” applications, are available for our
residents at the village hall during normal business hours.You can also go online at
boe.cuyahogacounty.gov and fill out the forms. If you need additional information,
the board of elections’ phone number is (216) 443-8683.

Our annual village Easter egg hunt will take place on Saturday, March 23 at Klima
Gardens at 11:30 a.m.; rain-or-shine. The egg hunt is open to all Cuyahoga Heights’
children and grandchildren 0-12 years of age. Anyone wishing to donate Easter
baskets for the egg hunt can do so by dropping off your item at the village hall
during regular business hours prior to Thursday, March 21. Please make sure your
children bring an Easter basket or bag with them so they have something to put
their eggs in during the egg hunt. We also were advised that the Easter bunny will
be making an appearance to take pictures with all. We hope that many of our
residents are able to attend this long-standing tradition.

Senior Citizens

If you are 55 years or older, why not consider joining the Cuyahoga Heights Senior
Citizens organization. It’s a great way to make new friends, participate in fun
holiday parties, and enjoy group lunches and trips. Their first meeting of the year
will take place on Tuesday, February 13 which is also their Valentine’s Day party
and includes dinner. Yearly dues are $20 and are payable at the first meeting. If you
would like to join and attend their party on the 13th, please contact Noel Centa at
(216) 509-5278.

Medical transports are available for our senior citizens (60+) who are otherwise
unable to get to their doctor appointments. If any senior citizens has a doctor’s visit
and in need of transportation, please contact Vera Heinzman at (216) 641-2702
during normal business hours one week prior to the scheduled doctor’s visit.




From Mayor Bacci's Desk (continued)

Birthdays

Special birthday blessings to Mrs. Irene Kloss who turns 93 on February 3. And
very special birthday wishes to Ron Trzeciak who turns “60” on leap year —
February 29. Apparently, it was a very big deal back in the day at St. Alexis
Hospital when a child was born on Leap Year. Ron was born on February 29, 1964.
Pictured is a newspaper clipping of Mrs. Rita Trzeciak holding her son Ron while
in the hospital. Congratulations Ron and enjoy your very special 60th birthday!

February birthday wishes to employees: (2) Lance Hatcher; (5) Jason Sagan, Dave
Palucki and Keith Faron; (7) Nicholas Dalton; (14) Assistant Building
Commissioner Ken LaBella; (15) Building Commissioner Norm Casini; (16) Joe
Cipriano and Councilman Rick Centa; (24) Todd Sciano; and (28) Lee Ann
Schoeffler.

If you would like to share any exciting news with us (milestone birthdays, newborn,
achievement, award, etc.) please email the information and picture to our office at
L.schoeffler@cuyahogaheights.com and we will put it in the newsletter.

Holiday

In observance of Presidents’ Day, our village hall and service department will be
closed on Monday, February 19. Please note that rubbish collection will take place
the following day, Tuesday, February 20 and special pick up on Wednesday,
February 21.

“Live simply, love generously, eare deeply,
speak {:indly, leave the rest to G‘rod.’;p

~ Ronald Reagan




Village Hall Employee Spotlight

Michael Dentkos, Part-time Village Wide IT Specialist

Mike joined the village in October 2023 as a part-time IT Specialist. He brings over 30
years’ experience in the IT Industry and has spent time as a field tech, project manager
and people supervisor. His new responsibilities consist of delivering technolo
assistance to Village staff department wide. He is also expected to be “forward thinking”
by making recommendations and contributing on projects that will improve upon the
overall technology and security of our community. To that, Mike is teaming up with
several vendors in the design and implementation of increasing our security camera
footprint. This will be a multi-phased project over the next few years, and we will see
additional cameras within our parks, public buildings and streets.

Mike grew up and went to school in Brooklyn, Ohio and is married to Sue for 32 years
and live in Parma with their dog Yeti. They have 1 daughter (Kayla), son-in-law (Drew)
and granddaughter (Stowe) who also reside in Parma. Outside of work, Mike spends
plenty of time in the Catawba area where he enjoys fishing, kayaking and boat trips to
the beaches & islands.




From the desk of your CFO,
Angel Meriwether
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The scholarship program assists village resident graduates.
Recipients will be awarded a $1,000 scholarship in the form
of a tuition reimbursement.

In order to be eligible for the award, the recipients must meet several

requirements:

1. Be a resident of the Village of Cuyahoga Heights.

2. Be a graduating high school senior in the spring or summer of 2024.

3. Be enrolled either full-time or part-time, at an accredited college,
university, community college, vocational or technical school for the fall
of 2024.

4. Complete the fall 2024 school term with a grade point average sufficient
to be in good standing with the academic institution.

5. Must submit proof of grades to the CFO’s office by March 1, 2025.

Applications are available at the Cuyahoga Heights High School
Guidance Office or at the village hall and must be submitted to the CFO at the
village hall or via email, by May 1, 2024.

Any questions please email cfo@cuyahogaheights.com



Pedestrians need to be more aware than ever these days.
Distracted drivers are everywhere, leading to more and more car
accidents and auto-pedestrian accidents. This is why walking
defensively becomes even more important during the icy, snowy
winter months.

Remember the Following Safety Tips:

Wear the Right Footwear

Your footwear makes a big difference in your ability to avoid a slip and fall. Wear boots with good
rubber tread, manufactured specifically for winter walking. Carry your other shoes with you, even if
you are just going to walk a few steps from the curb to your place of work. Those few steps can be a
disaster if you have slippery, smooth footwear.

Watch for Vehicles

You may feel safe when walking on the sidewalk or waiting on a corner to cross a street, but during
the winter months, this is not necessarily true. Vehicles lose control more easily on slick roads,
sliding into intersections, across crosswalks and onto sidewalks. Stay very aware of the movements
of traffic and when crossing the street, observe the traffic before you take the risk of stepping out.
Don’t step out in front of oncoming cars, assuming they will stop.

Wear Gloves Rather Than Using Pockets

If your hands are in your pockets, you can lose your ability to break a fall with your arms thus
increasing the potential for a serious head or brain injury. Wear warm gloves and keep your hands
free and use any handrails or other supports when available.

Snow Emergency Parking Ban Codified Ord. #452.13

Please remember that whenever the snow exceeds 2 inches, the snow ban will be placed into
effect. We ask that you refrain from parking on the streets if the weather forecast predicts snow
that will accumulate two (2) inches or more.

CHPD officers will attempt to notify residents if their vehicles need to be removed from the street.
However, vehicles may be cited and as a last resort towed to allow the the Service Department to
clear the streets. This way, you, the service department and safety forces can safely navigate the
streets. Also, please advise all guests of this information.



This year Super Bowl LVIII is Sunday, February 11.

The Super Bowl is one of America’s biggest national sporting events where friends and families gather to socialize and
watch the big game. Yet, it has also become one of the nation’s most dangerous days on the roadways due to impaired
driving.

Impaired-driving crashes and fatalities can be prevented. Designating a sober driver should be on the top of everyone’s
Super Bowl party list, but there are other ways you can help save lives, too.

If you are attending a Super Bowl Party:

- Designate your sober driver before the party begins and give that person your car keys.

- Avoid drinking too much alcohol too fast by pacing yourself - eat enough food, take breaks, and alternate with non-
alcoholic drinks.

- If you don’t have a designated driver, ask a sober friend for a ride home; call an Uber/LYFT, friend, or family member to
come and get you; or just stay where you are and sleep it off until you are sober.

- Never let a friend leave your sight if you think they are about to drive while impaired. Remember: Fans Don’t Let Fans
Drive Drunk.

- Always buckle up - it's still your best defense against other impaired drivers.

If you are hosting a Super Bowl Party:

- Remember, you can be held liable and prosecuted if someone you served ends up in an impaired-driving crash.
- Be sure all of your guests designate their drivers in advance or help arrange ride sharing with sober drivers.
- Serve lots of food and be sure to include plenty of non-alcoholic beverages at the party.
- Stop serving alcohol at the end of the third quarter of the game and begin serving coffee and dessert.
- Keep the contacts/aps for local transportation companles handy and take the keys away from anyone who is thinking of
driving while impaired. C

STAY SAFE!!

Respectfully,
Chief Sturgill




From the desk of your Fire Chief,

eiigp - b.Mike Suhy

Mobile Stroke Unit Response Time
Mobile Stroke Treatment Unit Response Time 2018 — 2022

Cleveland Clinic’'s mobile stroke treatment unit (MSTU) — one of the first units of its kind in the US —
was launched to shorten the time between the onset of a patient’s stroke-like symptoms and the
delivery of life- and disability-sparing therapies for stroke. The unit is operated by specialized staff who
use its advanced equipment to allow Cleveland Clinic stroke physicians to swiftly diagnose and treat
stroke patients prior to arrival in an emergency department. The MSTU team's goal is the efficient
evaluation, treatment, and transport of patients suffering from stroke and other neurological
emergencies. Time to treatment is an important factor in stroke treatment, and the MSTU team
continually works toward more efficient processes. Patients with severe stroke symptoms benefit more
from care at comprehensive and thrombectomy-capable stroke centers. A critical part of the MSTU
mission is to get the right patient to the right hospital the first time, avoiding the need for a second
ambulance transport. Since it was launched in July 2014, Cleveland Clinic’'s MSTU has transported
more than 1800 stroke patients, administered IV thrombolysis to more than 200 patients, transported
more than 125 brain hemorrhage patients, and helped more than 120 patients undergo a thrombectomy
procedure to remove a blood clot from the brain. In 2021, Cleveland Clinic’'s MSTU was able to
administer IV thrombolysis 37 minutes faster on average than if a patient was transported to an
emergency department using a traditional ambulance. Commitment to this level of service has resulted
in care that consistently beats targets and improves patient outcomes.

B MSTU door to t-PA
. On scene to MSTU door

B Alzrm to sczne arrival

40

. re
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Cleveland Clinic

Source: https://my.clevelandclinic.org/departments/neurological/outcomes/914-mobile-stroke-unit-response-time

M cian Minutes




From the desk of your Fire Chief,
Mike Suhy

BE FAST

In a stroke, every minute counts. Use the BE FAST method
to evaluate whether someone may be having a stroke:

BALANCE: Watch for a sudden loss of balance.

EYES: Is there a sudden loss of vision in one
or both eyes? Or double vision?

FACE: Ask the person to smile. Does one side
of the face droop?

ARMS: Ask the person to raise both arms.
Does one arm drift downward?

SPEECH: Ask the person to repeat a simple
phrase. Is their speech slurred or strange?

TIME: If you observe any of these signs,

call 9-1-1 imediately. ey
ol

Cleveland Clinic

The Cuyahoga Heights Fire Department partners with the MSTU
to ensure smooth and efficient care of its community members.

We also work together to provide education to local
organizations to increase awareness of stroke symptomes, risk
factors, and prevention.




FROM YOUR BUILDING DEPARTMENT

Buildina Commissioner, Norm Casini @ Assistant Building Commissioner, Ken LaoBella
We hope everyone had a safe and healthy Holiday Season!

Moving forward with 2024, the building department looks forward to working with all our residents and
businesses with construction permitting, grants and property maintenance.

We are in the second year of the new five-year grant program, so if you have not taken advantage or are
not familiar with the George M. Suhy grant program, give the building department a call and we can
assist you, 216-641-7020, Monday through Friday 8:00 am - 4:30 pm.

/] TIPS FOR HIRING A CONTRACTOR

Everyone wants to get the best work done for their dollar. Unfortunately, not all the professionals will deliver a
high quality of work or be honest about the total cost to complete a project. Here are some things to consider

and red flags to watch for before you hire a contractor:

+ Make sure the contractor is registered- with the Village of Cuyahoga Heights building department.
This protects you and the village.

* References- any professional company will have references for you to check and confirm their ability to
perform the work.

* Get it in writing- a written contract can save you a lot of headaches, a real professional will not have a
problem with providing you one.

+ The contractor is on time- if your contractor does not show up on time, especially for the first meeting, they
are showing you they have no respect for your time and it will not change when you hire them.

* Get 2-3 guotes- be suspicious of too-low of a price offered. Ask yourself what corners they are cutting to get a
price that is much lower than anybody else.

* Deposit or money down- if the deposit required is more than 50% of the job, this should raise a red flag, a
reputable contractor will not take a large sum of money down.

« Permitting- make sure this is negotiated in your contract price and agreed on that the contractor will apply
for the construction permit.

+ Appearance- look how they present themselves, look at the shape of their vehicle, when they pull out of your
driveway, did they deposit fluids on your driveway. They are there to respect your property.

If you notice any of these signs, it may be indicating how much of a true professional they are. If you have any
guestions, please contact the building department @ 216-641-7020.

STARRWAYS

Width - Stairways shall have a minimum 3G-inch width above
handrails.
Tread and Risers - Maximum riser height shall be 7 %' inches and
minimum +read shall be 10" inches. The Mmaximum variation shall not
exceed 3/8" inch




20000
Garbage Pick Up - Recycling - Yard Waste

<~ Our service department collects garbage every Monday morning beginning at 8:00 a.m. at
no charge to its residents. They will come into your yard and take your garbage tote and

recycling container to the curb; afterwards they will carry it back into your yard. Please
note that if a holiday falls on a Monday, the service will commence on Tuesday.

- Special Pick Up - NOW ONLINE!

If you need a special pick up for trash that is oversized, large amounts, or hazardous waste, you can
now go online to be put on the special pick up list. Special pick up day is on Tuesday mornings,
unless there is a holiday on Monday, at which time, the special pick up will be taken care of on

Wednesday. You must submit your information by 4:00 p.m. on Monday to get on the list for
Tuesday’s pick up. Please visit www.cuyahogaheights.com at the top select ‘Online Services’ &

select the red ‘Special Pick Up’ tab. Please fill out your name, address, and all information regarding the items you would
like to be picked up and where they are located. You will then get an email response when the request has been
successfully submitted. If you have any questions, please contact Vera at 216-641-3505.

Charity Pick Up - NOW ONLINE!

Our service department will pick up any small usable item at your residence that you would like
to donate to charity on the first Wednesday of each month. Small household items, clothes, etc.,

== are collected and donated. No tax receipts are given for this service. Please visit

“-'ww.cuvahogg_heights.cum at the top select ‘Online Services’ & select the red ‘Charity Pick Up’ tab. Please enter your
address and select from the drop down. Fill out your name, phone number, email address and all information regarding
items you would like to donate and where items are located. This must be submitted prior to the first Wednesday of the
month for this service. You will then get an email response when the request has been successfully submitted. If you have
any questions, please contact Vera at 216-641-3505.

Dumpsters - NOW ONLINE!

Residents may rent a village dumpster for personal use at their home by paying $30.00 to the
village for each dumpster load. Dumpsters can be used for yard waste, construction debris
- or miscellaneous household items NOT including carpet, tires, or hazardous waste. Please do not
mix materials. Please visit www.cuyahogaheights.com at the top select ‘Online Services’ & select the red ‘Dumpster

Rental’ tab. Select your address from the drop down. Fill in your name, phone number & email address. Select a requested
date for dumpster to be delivered & where you would like the dumpster to be placed. There is now the option to pay the fee
online via a link sent to your email. You also can drop off cash or check payments to village hall. Use of the dumpster is for
a maximum of two (2) weeks. After two (2) weeks, the dumpster will be picked up from the resident’s home. If the resident
needs to use it again, he/she will go back on the waiting list. Please note that the disposal of debris created from outside the
village is prohibited.



Pest and Insect Control

Pest control services are available by contacting our service department at 216-641-3505 with your name,
address, phone number, and the nature of your problem. We will then reach out to our pest control
vendor. This service is free except for termites, bed bugs, and wildlife. The village also sprays the
outside of your home in the spring to hinder any unwanted pests from entering your home.

Meals on Wheels (By Lori's Custom Catering) - NOW ONLINE!

This service is available to any village resident that is 60 years of age or older. A lunch time meal will
be delivered to your home daily, Monday through Friday, by our service department. This is an
affordable option, the cost is $25.00 per week, which is only $5.00 per day (you must sign-up for a
full week.) To receive meals for a given week, payment must be made by the Thursday prior. If you
have any questions regarding this service, please contact Vera Heinzman at the service department
at 216-641-3505 or sd @cuyahogaheights.com. Please visit online at www.cuyahogaheights.com
under ‘Online Services’ & select the red ‘Meals on Wheels’ tab.

Tree Trimming/Removal Service - NOW ONLINE!

The village will provide a professional tree trimmer to remove or trim a tree on a resident’s property.
Please note that tree trimming/removal is limited to two (2) trims per year and one (1) removal
_ If a crane is needed for tree removal, it is the responsibility of the homeowner to pay for the service.
( In addition, if a stump needs ground, it is the responsibility of the homeowner to pay for this service,
whether the homeowner uses the tree company that the village has a contract with or another tree company. Please visit
online at www.cuyahogaheights.com under ‘Online Services’ & select the red ‘Tree Trimming’ tab.

'_T.»—‘:\?
)ﬂ Residential Snow Removal Program - NOW ONLINE!

» All village roadways will be plowed first and maintained prior to any driveways being plowed.

* Once the service director feels that the roadways and municipal buildings have been maintained, the driveways of our
senior citizens will be plowed (using the same criteria that applies to our grass cutting service).

» Afterwards, taking into consideration manpower, time and safety issues, the village will help residents with their
driveways in the event of a storm that produces more than 2-4 inches of snow at the resident’s request.

* All residents must have driveway markers in place in order to allow the service department to plow their driveway. The
village will provide markers and place them for all seniors who qualify for the "grass cutting program." Residents with
shorter driveways need 4 markers in place, and long driveways must have 6 markers. They need to be placed at the
beginning, middle (if long drive), and at the end of your drive. If you wish to purchase markers from the village for $1
each, please stop at the service department. Should you have any questions please contact Service Director, Dave
Sammons at 216-641-3505.

* Please note that residents are responsible for cleaning their driveway aprons, as it is difficult to plow them over again
after the streets are plowed. Each homeowner and/or resident must have a waiver of liability on file at our service
department. If you already have filled out a waiver of liability and there have been no changes to it, there will be no need
to fill out a new one. If you are unsure if you have one on file, please contact Vera Heinzman at 216-641-3505 or

sd@cuyahogaheights.com. Please visit online at www.cuyahogaheights.com under ‘Online Services’ & select the red
‘Residential Snow Removal’ tab.



Recreation Coordinator, Vera Heinzman

Sports Registrations

There is still time to register for the first two youth recreational sports in 2024/
-
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Cedar,Pointmy

2024 SEASON PASS REIMBURSEMENT

The Village of Cuyahoga Heights will reimburse $75 to any resident who purchases or has
already purchased a Cedar Point Season Pass for the 2024 season. Residents must show a valid
2024 season pass or receipt of payment (with pass holder name listed) and proof of residency
for reimbursement. Reimbursement will NOT be given for anyone not currently residing in
Cuyahoga Heights. Please email or bring your valid 2024 season pass or receipt of payment
(must show passholder name) and proof of residency to Village Hall for verification.
Reimbursement will be issued within three weeks of submission acceptance. Reimbursement is
$75 regardless of pass type purchased. Contact Vera at 216-641-2702 or

chvrec @cuyahogaheights.com with any questions.
AL Youth Trips

W Big cheers to all the thrill-seekers who joined us on our i{}i*
ﬁ {71 latest wild ride at Urban Air! _

Psst! Keep your eyes peeled on our village f N
social media pages for upcoming adventures.
Trust us, we've got plenty of trips and
surprises in store for you this year.

If you have any questions or need further information, please feel free to send me an email at
chvrec@cuyahogaheights.com or contact me at 216-641-2702.



urban
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Recycle Right In

Ve A Cuyahoga Heights

Learn More: (216) 641-3505 cuyahogarecycles.orglrecycle-inlcuyahoga-heights

lN HOME Recycle right in your home by placing only these items in your recycling. Items should be loose - unbagged - in your

RECYCL'NG recycling bin. .

Cups (Plastic) Empty and rinse. No straws. Discard lids.

Aluminum Cups Empty and rinse. No straws.

N
m'r i |

I
Glass Bottles and Jars Empty and rinse. & §
9 ﬁ =l

Cans Empty and rinse. ﬁ
Py J Paper and Boxes Empty and flatten boxes. A

. Cardboard Empty and flatten. | & A
N . ) . . i
h Plastic Bottles and Jugs & Tubs Empty and rinse. '

Leave These Out of Your Recycling

It's important to recycle correctly. Some items don'’t belong in your recycling bin.

— Appliances - Plastic Bags
OTHER Clothing and Textiles Propane Tanks =
RECYCLING : - L
Many items can be recycled, . Computers and Electronics é‘g Scrap Metal
reused or donated elsewhere. Gr
Construction Materials o Shredded Paper ===
A Holiday Lights @ Tires

LANDFILL %‘ Broken Ceramics

L4 Styrofoam

Not everything can be recycled. Duirable Plastic &

Place these items in the trash.
gi Take-Out Containers and Utensils
@ Hoses and Ropes

Learn more. Call (216) 443-3749 or visit




Cuyahoga Heights Wellness Program

Th Jessica Yresko

The village i1s proud in continuing partnership with Jessica
and her yoga classes since 2016.
Join us once a week via virtual or in-person format.
Ages 10 and above of all skill levels are welcome!

Classes ranging from:

[U/Engagﬂ ﬂaw
matches the breath with movements; works up a vigorous sweat
Lelowcalion

supported relaxing positions on the floor; props needed

deep stretching on the floor

Saturdays - In person format from 9:15 - 10:15 am

Virtual classes on Zoom - email & Zoom needed to access.
In person classes - upstairs auditorium at the village hall located at 4863 East 7lst St.

Gosl:

Residents - FREE

Non-resident guests - $5 per class (can be pre-paid or paid day of class)

*Pre-registration is required. Forms can be found on our website at cuyahogaheights.com



Cuyahoga Heights School District ... at a glance

Cuyahoga Heights Schools has continued to “Reach New Heights’’ over the past eleven years! We enjoy a
professional and caring staff, terrific students and strong, supportive parents and residents.
We appreciate all of that and look forward to continuing this road to success. Here is a snapshot of just what
our schools are about! Since 2012, Cuyahoga Heights Schools has

* Maintained small class sizes, returned the gifted program to the Elementary School and expanded Advanced Placement
course offerings to 13. In addition, Project Lead the Way has been added K-12 introducing students to STEM (Science,
Technology, Engineering and Mathematics).

» Ranked in the top 5% of all districts in the State of Ohio (more than 600) in virtually every measurement used by the Ohio
Department of Education.

* Maintained an outstanding music program, being recognized by the NAMM (National Association of Music Merchants) as
an outstanding community for music for 19 consecutive years. No other district in Ohio has received this recognition for this
length of time.

» Maintained outstanding athletic programs, winning a State Championship in softball as well as a runner-up finish, two
runner-up finishes in the state for football, a runner-up in baseball, and another trip to the final four and regional finals
appearances in both boys and girls basketball, as well as multiple individual performance placements in other sports.

As the District plans for today and the future, the Board of Education, Superintendent, and Treasurer are working
toward not only continuing but also improving the quality of education and support provided to our students and their
families by

* Ensuring the high quality of the academic, arts and athletic programs while state funding sources decrease. The district has
lost $14 million dollars since 2012 as a result of reductions in the Tangible Personal Property taxes (TPP).

* [dentifying and giving utmost importance to the upkeep of school buildings and property. A continuous and efficient facilities
program is essential to uphold safety standards and ensure the maintenance of high-quality buildings, providing a secure and
conducive environment for students and staff to learn and work.

» Continuing to enhance the desirability of Brooklyn Heights, Cuyahoga Heights and Valley View. While the District has the
lowest Class One Effective Tax Rate in Cuyahoga County, it is ranked in the top five percent of ALL Ohio public schools
(over 600 school Districts).

For more information about the Cuyahoga Heights Schools,
please contact Superintendent Evans at 216-429-5700 and
visit the District’s website at www.cuyhts.org




Cuyahoga Valley Career Center

JOB

More Information &

Why Attend CVCC's
Contact o
+440-526-5200 Job Fair?
@ Website FREE event, no registration required!
www.cvccworks.edu

Over 150 employers attending!

Hiring for full-time, part-time, and
seasonal positions for all job seekers
ages 14 and older.




reater Cleveland
Food Bank

&3 Cleveland ClinicREESS . :

DRIVE-THRU
| PRODUCE DISTRIBUTIONS

4TH WEDNESDAY
OF EVERY MONTH

Jan 24th Apr 24th Jul 24th Oct 23rd
Feb 28th May 22nd Aug 28th Nov 27th
Mar 27th June 26th Sept 25th Dec TBD
12:00pm - 2:00pm
1 *While Supplies Last*

Marymount Hospital
Enter off E. 126th Street

Follow signs snd cones
Our Mobile Food Pantry is a FREE
distribution of fresh fruits and

- vegetables to promote healthy eating
| in our community.

PLEASE BRING YOUR PHOTO ID
M{!"[ HAVE NAME, ADDRESS, DATE OF BIRTH & PHONE NUMBE “
ENSURE TRUNK OR REAR SEAT IS CLEAR




